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STATEMENT OF VICE CHAIRMAN TYRONE J. CHRISTY
On balance, I support today’s decision to approve the default service plan (DSP) filed by Citizens’ Electric Company and Wellsboro Electric Company (collectively “Companies”).  
My preference would have been to grant the Companies’ First Exception, and approve an abbreviated process for the approval of multi-year contracts during the next three years.  The Commission could have approved this request, while reserving the right to extend the requested 30-day review period if necessary, for example, if the Companies proposed a complex contract that raised significant factual issues.  Such a qualified approval would have provided the Companies with needed flexibility, while reserving the authority of the Commission to provide for a longer review period on a case-by-case basis. 
Although the Commission has denied the Companies’ Exception on this point, I would like to point out that the Companies are not precluded from requesting expedited review of future proposed additions and amendments to their approved DSP.  The Commission’s decision today on this point does not mandate a lengthy review process; it merely denies the Companies’ request for advance approval of an expedited review process.  I encourage the Companies to identify multi-year contracts that provide long-term rate stability and reasonable rates for their default service customers, and to request expedited Commission review of these contracts when appropriate.
Finally, I would like to note my disagreement with the Commission’s Finding #3, which states that the Companies’ DSP “includes a prudent mix of supply resources that is designed to obtain least cost generation supply contracts on a long-term, short-term and spot market basis.”  Act 129 defines a long-term contract as one that is longer than four (4) years.  There are no long-term contracts in the Companies’ DSP.  Therefore, this Finding is incorrect, and in my opinion this DSP does not comply with Act 129.
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